STAFF REPORT

DATE: September 28, 2018

RE: Administrative Hearing, 3637 Eagle Avenue

On September 18, 2018, a notice was sent to Michael Werner, property owner at

3637 Eagle Avenue, regarding the removal of a sea grape tree on City right of way
without benefit of a tree removal permit. Attached to the Administrative Hearing
notice in the file are pertinent correspondence between the City and the property
owner.

In October 2017, | was asked to look at the possibility of the City trimming the
trees in the right of way at 3637 Eagle Avenue by a representative of the
property. A permit was issued and the City trimmed the (2) Mahogany, (1)
Buttonwood, and (1) Sea grape tree in the right of way around this property (see
permit T18-8762 attached).

In February 2018, the property owner requested to be able to remove the sea
grape hedge in front of the driveway and the two Coconut palm stumps from the
side yard. The City allowed this work to be done, no permit required. In the
process of doing the cleaning/removing work, a Sea Grape tree at the corner of
the property was also removed.

The multitrunked Sea Grape tree, approximately 14” diameter, was growing
under a larger mahogany tree. It is recommended that the property owner be
required to replant 14 caliper inches of dicot trees, FL#1 on the property or right
of way area (with Urban Forester approval of location).
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